
IOWA STATE TRAPSHOOTING ASSOCIATION 

Annual Membership Meeting 

July 26, 2014 
 
 

President Denny Dozark called the 2014 Annual Membership Meeting to order at 8:00 a.m. on 

Sunday, July 26, 2014, at the ISTA Home Grounds in Cedar Falls with 94 members in attend-

ance.  Director’s Don Wickliff, Jim Cole, Jon Peterson and Kevin Hartwig were present, as well 

as the Alternate Directors Steve Glasgow, Dave Wickman, Doug Brower, Ray Dentlinger, Lori 

Wickman, Dennis Bigelow, and Debra Oelmann. 
 

The Secretary read the minutes of the 2013 Annual Meeting.  It was moved by Phil Thyer, se-

conded by Robert Olson, to accept the minutes as read.  Motion carried. 
 

The Treasurer’s report for the year and a summary of the state shoot were presented.  There were 

391 annual memberships issued in 2014 compared to 422 in 2013.  The life memberships issued 

in 2014 were 4 compared to 8 in 2013.  Grand total life memberships issued are 807.  The daily 

fees for 2014 were $6,669.00 compared to $4,401.32 in 2013.  State shoot entries thru Saturday 

are 4,366 from 4,122 in 2013, up 244 shooters or 6%.  Cash assets as of July 21, 2014, were 

$97,436.93 compared to $85,854.64 on July 20, 2013.   
 

The High School Shoot was held Friday, May 30
th

 and had 1,291 shooters who shot 100 targets.  

The SCTP Shoot was held Saturday, May 31st and Sunday, June 1
st
.  On Saturday 1,014 shooters 

shot 100 targets (compared to 734 who shot 200 targets in 2013) and on Sunday 399 shooters 

shot 100 targets (compared to 308 shooters who shot 200 targets in 2013).  Total targets shot, 

including practice, were 297,852 (compared to 332,475 in 2013).  Our estimated profit from the 

High School Shoot was approx. $28,500. Louis Segebart moved, Tim Gerdes seconded, the fi-

nancial report is accepted.  Motion carried. 
 

Election of President: 

Pat Lyman nominated Denny Dozark as President, seconded by Randy Grilz. Mark Scholl 

moved nominations cease, seconded by Marlin Cromwell, motion carried. Denny Dozark was 

declared President.  
 

Election of ATA Delegate: 

Tim Gerdes nominated Lori Wickman as ATA Delegate, seconded by Marlin Cromwell. Dan 

Schlicher nominated Hal Myers as ATA Delegate, seconded by R. G. Prucha. Mark Scholl 

moved nominations cease, seconded by Louis Segebart. Hal Myers and Lori Wickman then ad-

dressed the group. Dennis Dozark also stated the duties of the ATA Delegate. After the vote was 

taken by paper ballot, Hal Myers was declared ATA Delegate. Mark Scholl moved the ballots be 

destroyed, seconded by R. G. Prucha. 

 

Election of ATA Alternate Delegate: 

Beverly Domanicki nominated Dennis Bigelow as 1
st
 ATA Alternate Delegate, seconded by 

Kathy Johnson. Hal Myers moved nominations cease, seconded by Steve Manary. Dennis Bige-

low was declared 1
st
 ATA Alternate Delegate.  

 

Hal Myers nominated Pat Lyman as 2
nd

 ATA Alternate Delegate, seconded by Phil Thyer. Louis 

Segebart moved nominations cease, seconded by Robert Olson. Pat Lyman was declared 2
nd

 

ATA Alternate Delegate. 
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Kenneth Grell stated that he was going to contribute $200 added money for the doubles champi-

onship at the 2015 Iowa state shoot for category shooters.  This was matched by Bob Doerres 

and Dennis Bigelow for a total of $600 added money. 

 

Denny Dozark commented on the high school shoot. At the zone shoots this year, Kevin Hartwig 

was re-elected NE Zone Director and Dave Wickman was re-elected NE Alternate Zone Direc-

tor. Jon Peterson was re-elected SW Zone Director along with Doug Brower as SW Alternate 

Zone Director. Denny thanked Justin Venner for purchasing the trophies for the state shoot. 

Denny thanked all the state shoot sponsors this year which included Crow Shooting Supply, 

White Flyer, Pioneer Hi-Bred International Inc., Farmers National Company and Cedar Falls 

Gun Club. Denny updated the membership on the water system which was installed and an up-

date on the lead mining. 

 

Mark Scholl commented on the Friday Youth Shoot which had 26 shooters. Denny stated that the 

scholarship program has been eliminated due to lack of interest. Denny also recognized Bob 

Kisner who has shot 200,000 singles in his career.  
 

A motion was made by Marlin Cromwell that the meeting adjourn, seconded by Pat Lyman.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 am. 

 

Debra Oelmann 

Secretary 


